
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF WEST DOWN PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT WEST DOWN PARISH HALL ON 7th OCTOBER 2015

Present:  Cllr J Oades (Chairman), CCllr A Davis, DCllr P Barker, DCllr M Wilkinson, PCSO
P Grantham, Cllrs S Ayre, R Drew, C King, P Knowles, K Oades, S Squire and J Willmott. 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm. 
3353.   Police Report.  PCSO P Grantham reported on the following:

a.   There were 15 assorted incidents within the ‘West Down Beat Area’ during the last month, including the death of a cyclist near Spreacombe.

b.   The school now have 2 ‘Think’ signs on loan to trial along with an accompanying letter for the school to send out to parents/carers.
c.   He has made a few ‘drive throughs’ at school run time and has not seen any incidents of inappropriate parking or obstructions.

3354.
Public Speaking.  Su Carey, the Head Teacher of West Down and Berrynarbor schools, 
introduced Cllr Claire White of Berrynarbor Parish Council to speak about initiatives to 
engage with the public that are taking place with Berrynarbor school. Such initiatives include 
forging links with older people in the community, befriending them and inviting them for 
meals. As Berrynarbor school and West Down school are now federated, she suggested that 
West Down school might also join in with the project and invited members of the Parish 
Council to identify people in the village who may be interested.  She suggested that the 2 
Parish Councils would then be eligible to apply for a grant from the North Devon Community 
Fund. 
The Chair replied that West Down Parish Council had already submitted a grant application along with Braunton Parish Council for weed spraying and that there was not much available grant left ‘in the pot’.  However, apparently there has not been much uptake of the grant from other parishes and it might be that North Devon Council would look sympathetically at a joint application from Berrynarbor and West Down for this interesting initiative.

3355.   Minutes of the Last Meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd September were 
 
 approved and signed.
3356.  Matters Arising. 
a.   3342a.  A further meeting has taken place to discuss parking during the school run.

b.   3342b.  The Chair thanked Cllrs K Oades and Drew for fixing the 2 litter bins at the Dean Cross bus shelters.

c.  3342d.   The Chair has submitted a joint application with  Braunton Parish Council to the  North Devon Communities Fund for spraying Giant Hogweed and Japanese Knotweed.

d.   3342g.   The path by the stockade at Stocklands has still not been trimmed and is very overgrown.

e.   3342h.   DCllr Wilkinson has now grouted the tiles on the stone West Down sign.

f.   3350d.   The Fireman, Kevin Patterson,  was unable to attend the October meeting but has agreed to attend the November meeting.

3357.   CCllrs Report.   CCllr Davis reported on the following:

a   The Boundary Commission have sent out another consultation document with West Down remaining with Combe Martin Rural.  This was unanimously supported.

b.   Following the government initiative to devolve more power to local authorities, Devon will be submitting its proposals for devolution in December.
c.   Cllr Drew asked about the Park and Ride being stopped and asked if it would be possible to restart it if passengers paid for the service.  CCllr Davis advised that the point of Park and Ride is it is a free service and is not allowed to charge.

3358.   DCllrs Report.  DCllr Barker reported on the following:

a,   NDC are looking to closing down the Leisure Centre and building another, possibly by the Tarka Tennis Centre.

b.   This year’s Christmas decorations for Barnstaple have now been organised.

c.   There are plans to move the Public Record Office to Exeter unless funding can be found for it to remain in Barnstaple.

3359.   Fullabrook Noise Monitoring Meeting.  Cllr King attended the meeting in Ilfracombe which 
was not attended by many other people.  It would seem that both the wind turbine company 
and the Council seem to be stalling, giving the impression of giving up on the problem.  
Another meeting has been arranged around Christmas time at West Down Parish Hall.

3360.   West Down School Parking. 
a.   Mr J Hookway made a statement by way of public speaking on this matter where he complained about the inconsiderate and inappropriate parking of some the parents/guardians during the ‘school run’ and at other times when visiting the school.
b.   Cllr King attended a recent meeting with representatives from the school governors, Police and Cllrs Squire and Willmott from the Parish Council.  Cllr Squire did not find the meeting particularly useful and Cllr Willmott advised there was very little the Police could do unless they actually witness an obstruction.  One of the main suggestions from the meeting was that the white lining and crossing road markings should be repainted.

c.   Letters of complaint from Mr and Mrs Dickens of 1 Eaton Place and  Mrs Emburey of Glebe House were read out.
d.  Su Carey, the Headteacher, spoke apologising for the parking problems.  She has put many initiatives in place but still the problems occur and so she is open for suggestions as to how to improve the situation.

e.   CCllr Davis will try to obtain some paint for road markings.

3361.   West Hill Farm Solar Park 
a.   The solar park has now had accreditation and has undertaken to make a payment of £30,000 to West Down Parish Council.

b.   A sub-committee of Cllrs Willmott, Squire and Ayre to be set up along with 2 other members of the public, to decide on the distribution of the money to local organisations.

c.   Cllr Squire asked if the £5000 originally mentioned was still going to the school as it is a smaller solar park than was originally planned.

d.   Agenda for next meeting for which Code of Conduct letters of dispensation will be required for councillors.

3362.   Footpaths. nil
3363.   Dead Tree.

a.   The Chair has received some quotes to dismantle and dispose of the dead tree by Pulland Bridge.

b.   Clerk to advertise for tenders by next meeting.

3364.   Review Standing Orders. – Cllrs Knowles and Ayre have reviewed and made alterations 
where necessary to the draft template for Standing Orders and distributed them for approval. 
Agenda for December meeting for approval and adoption.

3365.   Parish Hall Grant Application.

a.   Cllrs Ayre, Drew and King declared an interest and left the room.

b.   A request for £1000 towards the Parish Hall expansion project was considered. It was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council would be committed to granting £1000 if the project is confirmed.
3366.   West Down Self Help.   
a.   Cllr Ayre has identified areas around the village that need attention and will be asking for help to do some of the clear up/tidy up tasks.

b.   The Chair would like to publicly thank Jamie Pearce and son Jed, who have tidied up the stream area by Roborough and  made good the concrete base which house the railing posts.

3367.   Planning Decisions.  The following decisions have been made:

a.   59390 – Erection of steel framed agricultural building for storage – land at Fairview, Ilfracombe Hill.  Approved.

3368.   Planning Applications.
a.   59736 - 
Alterations to existing garage to form games room & balcony -  Peards Garden.
Cllrs R Drew, C King, J Oades, K Oades and S Squire declared an interest and left the room.  Cllr P Knowles Chaired this item. – Unanimous approval.

b.   59748 - Development of children's play area - West Down Community Field.

Cllrs R Drew, C King, J Oades, K Oades and S Squire declared an interest but all have dispensation (Ser 3319c refers) to discuss and vote on matters concerning this field.  – Unanimous approval.

3369.   Correspondence.

a.   WDPHMC – Copy of Parish Hall annual insurance.

b.   Mrs A Worth of Lower Twitchen Farm – Railings along the road at the farm have now been done but the post box by the Cheglinch junction is still broken.  The Chair assured the meeting that the post box is ‘on the list’ to be done but as there is only 1 man in Exeter to cover the whole area, it may be some time before it is done.
c.  Barnstaple Town Council – Appeal for funding to maintain the Records Office in Barnstaple and not move it to Exeter.  West Down Parish Council does not feel it appropriate to make up for the shortfall in other funding out of money provided for West Down.

  d.   Clerks and Councils Direct –  September edition.

e.   DALC Annual Report.
3370.  Finance.


a.   Bank Statements

      (1)   West Down Parish Council   wef  30th September
£3722.18 – reconciled.
  . 


      (2)   30 Day Notice Account         wef  30th September      £5640.58.

b.   Petty Cash expenditure since last meeting - £nil.
c.   Cheques 
(1) BACS payment received from NDC for £3728.45, being 50% Annual Precept (£3250), 50% Parish Grant (£335) and £143.45 Grant Assistance.

(2)  BACS payment received from NDC – TAP Fund (Stone sign)
- £569.80.

(3)  Cheque No 505 to WDPHMC – 50% grant
 
          

- £250.00

(4)  Cheque No 506 to WDPCC – 50% grant



- £550.00

      (5)  Cheque No 507 to Woodview Landscapes – stone sign

- £569.80.
(6)  Cheque No 508 to Glasdon UK Ltd –  2 litter bins


- £410.35.
d.   Mid-Term Account.   The Mid-Term Account was presented and approved.

3371.   Any Other Business. 
a.  Cllr Ayre had received a letter from the Dogs Trust which the Chair agreed to display in the Community Shop.

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 10.35pm.

